
  

BROOKLYN COMMUNITY BOARD 6 

PERMITS & LICENSES 

NOVEMBER 28, 2016 

 

Attendance 
 

P. Blake  P  R. Freeman E  L. Pinn A 

E. Causil-Rodriguez A  G. Kelly P  M. Racioppo P 

G. Faeth A  T. Miskel E  J. Skaller P 

 
P = present, E = excused, A = absent 

 

Guests 

J. Kim    A. Caraballo   S. Samaniego   

W. Durney    B. Bangiyer   M. Frazier  

 

*** MEETING MINUTES*** 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:39pm.  There were 4 of 9 members present. 

 

Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to the State 

Liquor Authority on behalf of Brooklyn Boy Catering at 388 5th Avenue between 6th/7th Streets). 

 

This is for a new on premises license.  Mike Frazier from Brooklyn Boy presented. Stephen Samaniego 

resident of 322 6th Avenue expressed concerns regarding backyard space and amplified noise. 

 

Vote to approve conditioned on amending outdoor hours and no speakers/music. Hours: Sunday to 

Wednesday – 10pm and Thursday – Saturday – 11pm. 

 

A motion to approve was made by Glenn Kelly. 

 

VOTE:     4…..YEAS     0…..NAYS     0…..ABSTENTIONS 

MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to the State 

Liquor Authority on behalf of Hometown Pan Fried Chicken at 329 Van Brunt Street (between 

Sullivan/King Streets). 

 

Billy Durney and Michael Rosen presented. 

 

There is no outdoor space and they will amend application.  Motion was made by Pauline Blake to 

approve. 

 

VOTE:     4…..YEAS     0…..NAYS     0…..ABSENTIONS 

MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY 

 



Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to the State 

Liquor Authority on behalf of Nargis Bar & Grill at 155 5th Avenue (between Lincoln/Saint Johns 

Place). 

 

Niel Triveti and Boris Bangiyer presented.  Application to be amended to closing hours for Thursday – 

Saturday at 12am. 

 

Motion to approve was made by Glenn Kelly. 

 

VOTE:     4…..YEAS     0…..NAYS     0…..ABSENTIONS 

MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

Presentation and review of a new on-premises liquor license application submitted to the State 

Liquor Authority on behalf of Brooklyn Burger at 259 5th Avenue (between Garfield Place/1st 

Street). 

 

Colia Tennyson and Frank Palillo presented. 

 

A motion to approve was made by Josh Skaller. 

 

VOTE:     4…..YEAS     0…..NAYS     0…..ABSENTIONS 

MOTION APPROVED:  UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 


